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Friday 6th September 2019 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I’d like to warmly welcome you back to the start of the new year and hope you all had a restful and relaxing holidays 
(or are ready to rest and relax now!). 
 
The children have settled in really well and it’s been wonderful to see and hear all the children and staff working so 
hard and learning loads from the first day. We’ve got lots of things going on this year and I will share with you the 
main themes and what our priorities are to be in the coming weeks. One little secret we are all very excited about is 
to develop children’s love of reading and turning the library into a magical place for children to go and read. So, if 
anyone has any expertise in this area, we’d love to hear from you. Children’s reading is a gateway into the world and 
will be an absolute priority this year in school.  
 
I have also made a promise that I will be outside at the beginning and end of the day if I’m in school (and not stuck in 
a meeting!) so you can see and speak to me any time I’m here. I intend being in school for one whole day and 3 part 
days, spending a similar whole day at Uplands. That way I’m in Coaley for 50% of my time. There are times when I 
have to go to meetings and Ofsted training and inspections but I hope to keep these to a minimum. I’m hoping that 
Tuesday will become my whole day in Coaley, although this is likely to change over the next few weeks as the term 
settles. Otherwise, if you need to get an urgent message to me, then you can always contact Mrs Astley in the Office. 
We have an open door policy and we will be honest and open with you. We will share information with you about 
what we’re doing and I also want to find out what your dreams and ambitions are for the school.  With that in mind, 
I’d like to invite any of you who can come to sit and chat and have a cup of coffee and cake on Tuesday 7th October 
at 9.00am so I can share with you our news and find out what you want for Coaley.  
 
Coaley really is a magical school with such ambition and potential. I’m really looking forward to being on that 
journey with you all.    
 
Attendance  
A little reminder that any absence from school means that your child will miss valuable learning time. There is so 
much going on in school, I wouldn’t want your child to miss out and get left behind with their learning due to not 
being in school. If you do need to take your child out of school, please can you make sure that Mrs Astley knows in 
the Office and complete the absence request form. If your child is unwell and unable to be in school, please can you 
ring the Office by 9.30am and every subsequent day that they remain away from school.  
 
Apologies 
The letter given to Y5 and Y6 regarding whether children can walk home had a slight error on it. It should have said 
that both Y5 AND Y6s are able to walk home with your permission.  

 

 

Richard Lucas 
Executive Headteacher 
 

 

 

 

 



Thank you 
I would like to thank the children in the village who very kindly and attentively came to school during the summer 
holidays and watered our plant pots. They did a fantastic job of keeping all of the flowers looking healthy and 
colourful for our return to school this week. Thanks to you all. Mrs Astley.   
 
Thank you 
Dear Children and Parents, 

I hope you all had a great summer break. 

 I wanted to say a big thank you to all of you for the wonderful gift of a gardening voucher, and for the cards 

and messages I received when I finished my time in the Robins class back in July. I love roses and therefore I will 

be using the voucher to buy a Teachers rose which will always remind me of the children. I will still be visiting 

school every other Friday as the SENDCo and look forward to seeing the children and finding out how they 

enjoyed their summer. Mrs Russell. 

 
 
Please note, PE days: 
Monday - Robins 
Tuesday – Owls Y3-Y4  
Tuesday – Y5-Y6 Forest school clothing in a bag 
Thursday – Robins 
Friday – Owls  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WE ARE COALEY -  We Believe  We Respect  We Belong 

  
 

 

Attendance:  
                     
Robins –  90.4% 
 
Owls –  90.0% 

Courage: 
 
Values Certificates:   
Robins:  Elise 
Owls: Rosa 
 
 
 

 

Proud Cloud Certificates: 
 
Robins:  All of Robins 
Owls:  Joseph, Jasmine, Liam 
 

Growth Mindset Certificates: 
 
Robins:  Jess for ‘proving it’ this week! 
 
Owls:   Oliver for working really hard on all his new learning this week. A great start to Year 3.   

 
 

   
 

 

  

PROPOSED CLUBS: WILL BEGIN 16th SEPTEMBER FOR 6 WEEKS – DETAILS TO FOLLOW NEXT WEEK 
Monday: Book Club (All) 3:15pm – 4:00pm 
Tuesday: Forest School 3:15pm -4:30pm – Cross Country (Y3,Y4,Y5,Y6) 3:15pm – 4:00pm 
Wednesday:  
Thursday: Sports Club (Y3,Y4,Y5,Y6) 3:15pm -  4:00pm 
Friday: Fun & Games Friday (YR,Y1,Y2) 3:15pm – 4:00pm 
 

 
 

   
 

 


